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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT

     President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the minutes of the February 27, 2012 school board meeting.  Motion carried: 6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

     Administrator Yoder presented the financial report for March 12, 2012.  The report if filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the warrants through March 12, 2012 as presented.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent

CIA (CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, ASSESSMENT) PRESENTATION
     Mrs. Doyle and Mr. Rickert shared their presentation called “Math One Size Doesn’t Fit All” that they presented at the RTI Conference in Green Bay, on March 8, 2012.  They explained how each child will learn differently and it is up to the educator to find a way to meet every students learning ability and needs.  They also shared the different ways they teach, but yet, they both are teaching the same thing.  
21ST CENTURY UPDATE

     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder updated that the new IPad cart for all classrooms is ready to be used.  There will be a check out procedure for that.  We also are in the process of installing new wireless units in the Elementary School.
DISCUSSION ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES
     Principal Heinzelman shared with the Board that Jessica King and Representative Thiesfeldt both stopped at the Jr/Sr High School to meet with some classes and to share their experiences as a politician and their views in different areas.  He also shared different bills and topics including double dipping changes affecting post-retirement employment of annuitants under WRS, disabled pupils creates the special needs scholarship program, State Treasury is returning $1 million per week of unclaimed assets to current and former Wisconsin residents, DNR unveils new website and the legislative is getting more involved in the environmental piece.  There also is a lot of activity going on with the different bills as session is coming to an end.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON CERTIFIED STAFF RETIREMENTS
     Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to accept with regrets the resignations/retirement of Julie Tennie as our Kindergarten Teacher.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON TEACHER’S CONTRACTS
     Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, move to approve the teachers’ contracts as presented.
Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT

     Everett O’Malley shared with the Board the different things going on at the Jr/Sr High School including, boys and girls basketball just ended and baseball, softball, and soccer will be starting, Oakfield School District raised $5000 for St. Baldrick’s, March 31st is start of auditions for the talent review, and state forensics is April 20, 2012 in Madison.
DISCUSSION ON THE WASB SCHOOL FINANCE SEMINAR
     Mr. Panzer shared on his attendance at the School Finance Seminar.  Different areas he shared information were on the school district fiscal audits, school district budget cycles, referendums, the when, why and how, and perspectives on school finance today and the future.  Board discussion followed.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON FOREIGN EXCHANGE STUDENT LUNCH
     Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve the school district to pay for the new foreign exchange student’s lunch..  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
DISCUSSION ON BUILDING AND GROUNDS PROPOSAL
     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder updated the Board on the information she is gathering on the energy audit, an energy preferred proposal program, and possibilities in refinancing our loan. Other areas the Board felt may need attention is the parking lot in the front of the Elementary School, the microphone needs to be updated at the Jr/Sr High School, and a better security system at the schools.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS
     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder thanked the board, community, staff, and everyone else that took a part in the art mural. Mrs. Barber- Schmuhl and Ms. Cluppert went over and beyond to make this a huge success.  She also discussed changing the start time for the future school board meetings, eight students from the elementary school participated in St. Baldwicks and Mr. Ernst will have his head shaved at an assembly on Friday.  She also purchased a subscription for two months on grant writing.
     Principal Heinzelman updated the Board on the bells at the Jr/Sr High School.  They had a malfunction this week and we may have to look at a new system.  The scheduling sheets are out for the students to complete for the next school year, scholarship night was held on March 5, 2012, 7th/8th grade volleyball and Jr High wrestling has started, on March 14, 2012 there will be a meeting with all coaches to help with the new handbook, and Mr. Mock has taken a leave of absence as the varsity softball coach for the 2012 season.
MEETINGS

     Next regular School Board meeting is 3/26/2012, Town of Byron Town Hall, N3097 State Road 175, 5:00 p.m. 
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
     Community Service update
     Building and Grounds update
     CESA 6 update

     Coaches Meeting update

ADJOURN 

     Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.  

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary

